CRASTER COMMUNITY TRUST

Meeting of Committee 

Thursday 27 October 2011 in the Memorial Hall 

 

1.
Present:

Members: Chairperson Joyce Shaw, Kevin Brown, Doris Clarke, Michael Gibbs, Rosemary Gibbs, Chris Johnson, Bridget Kohler, Heather Lee, Elizabeth Pearson, Alan Punton, Hilary Punton, Jackie Reeves, Michael Robson.

2.
1. Minutes of the Ordinary meeting 22 September 2011:

Approved

2. Minutes of the Special meeting 26 September 2011:



Approved
3.
Matters arising:


1. Hall development



a. Selection of Architect
The submissions made by T.O.H. Page, John T. Watson, and Christopher Downs were considered. Individual members of the Committee spoke favourably about each. 

It was felt that the reroofing and the installation of PV panels might be treated as separate contracts (with reroofing proceeding if possible before winter sets in). However Kevin Brown urged special priority should be given to the problem of asbestos. Given the stringent legal regulations it would be preferable for the architect to accept responsibility for managing this process.
It was agreed that Christopher Downs be invited to accept the engagement provided he would undertake to manage the asbestos removal process according to regulation, for a negotiated additional fee if necessary.

It was also agreed to invite MIS Ltd which carried out a Type 2 asbestos survey in 2006 to return and do the Type 3 survey now required.

b. Report on visit to other Community Halls

Chris Johnson introduced the report he had prepared on the visits he, Heather Lee and Elizabeth Pearson had made to four nearby Community Halls. Among the lessons learned was the importance of attracting usage, the need for adequate storage, and an attractive appearance. What to avoid included excess capacity, slippery floors and expensive kitchen equipment beyond normal needs. The Committee thanked Chris, Heather and Elizabeth for their report.

c. Planning Officer Visit 
Neil Armstrong came to the Hall early on Friday 14 October. It was unfortunate that he had had to bring his visit forward at short notice. However he had not charged a fee at this point. Planning permission would be required for the few external changes to the building but it may come under delegated powers. Much of the work will need to satisfy building regulations.

d. Storage issues
Organ – No decision has been made on whether the organ donated by Jimmy Bruce in memory of his wife should remain in the Hall. Soundings will be taken with the family and the matter will be decided at the next meeting.

Workstation – Mouse damage has been found within the workstation. Roly Lee is assessing the harm to the equipment. Michael Gibbs wishes to transfer the We Can Mind the Time data on the computer. It was decided to offer whatever can be salvaged for sale within the village. Anything spoiled or unsold will be taken for recycling.
Art Class Panels – The Art Class contributes some £1400 to the Hall’s annual income. The Class is concerned about storage for its display panels once the Hall is refurbished. It was decided that with the outside store needing reroofing after the asbestos has been removed, the Class might be offered storage there if it is willing to make a contribution to the conversion cost.

e. CE Electric Grant
Last summer’s application for a Grass Roots grant has been transferred to the Community Foundation who were able to secure £5000 funding from CE Electric. This has been paid into our bank account. Originally it was to improve the Hall’s appearance while funding for the refurbishment was sought. Now with Alison Newbigin’s bequest, the refurbishment should be completed sooner and the grant should be used to redecorate afterwards.

2. ROSPA Playpark report
Kevin Brown and Alan Punton have repaired 3 swing chains. They consider the rocking horses to be dangerous. Also one of the baby swing seats should be exchanged for a smaller one. It was agreed that the rocking horses should be removed. Kevin and Alan were asked to report their further recommendations for the February meeting of the Committee. 

3. Rebuilding Bark Pot by the Harbour 

To be considered at the Committee’s February meeting.
4. Reinstatement of the Kick-about area

As part of their work on the Playpark, Kevin Brown and Alan Punton were asked to get prices for extending the metal fencing along the back and side of the Kickabout area, once Northumbrian Water sign it back to the Trust.


5. Review of the Website

 

While a name has been suggested for someone to take on responsibility for the website, it was agreed that this should be the subject of informal discussion with Peter Howard before a formal offer in the name of the Trust is made.

6. Transfer of the former Craster Community Development Trust papers
Michael Gibbs reported that it was his understanding that Peter Howard was not opposed to the idea of the records going to Woodhorn but wanted issues of copyright to be resolved. 

5.
Treasurer’s Report:

Jackie Reeves circulated a report showing Trust funds currently amount to £136,851. This includes a further £1300 from Alison Newbigin’s estate and the £5000 CE Electric grant.

She is waiting for a reply from the Charity Commission about whether the Northumbrian Water compensation and Alison Newbigin’s bequest have to be included in the Trust’s income for determining which reporting band it comes under.
At this point, Hilary Punton had to leave, followed by Kevin Brown, Doris Clarke and Heather Lee.
6.
Trust’s membership of local organisations
a. Community Action Northumberland – A source of much valuable information – governance, funding etc. Agreed to offer suggested donation of £25 for the year.

b. Community Foundation – source of private funding for community activity. Agreed to make £13.50 membership annual subscription.

c. North Northumberland Village Hall Consortium – Clearing house of community hall information and shared purchasing arrangements. Current proposals are for joint purchasing of Portable Appliance Testing. (In fact we have the offer of free testing from Lisa Williams. If Michael Gibbs prepares a PAT register for the Hall, Alan Punton will arrange with Lisa for the testing). Annual NNVHC membership £10.
d. Federation of Northumberland Development Trusts  - The Trust receives a grant from FoNDT (from the Northumberland Council). Recently Michael Gibbs has prepared and circulated to members of the Committee a six month activity report for FoNDT. 

e. Highlights Community Touring Scheme – The Trust enjoyed two profitable theatre productions from this group last year. With the planned Hall refurbishment, the Scheme has been advised that any new booking will have to be delayed until next spring. The Trust will stay in touch in the meantime (no subscription).
7.
Playpark – artificial turfing
Following an earlier Committee discussion about artificial turfing for the Playpark, Rosemary Gibbs asked about the feasibility of installing artificial turf in the play area. Alan Punton offered to look into the matter, given the costs of replacing natural turf in the heavy traffic areas near play equipment.
8.
Memorial Hall mail delivery 

Regular postmen deliver mail addressed to the Hall to Joyce Shaw. However there have been occasions with a new postman where post has been returned to Alnwick or another Hall. Alan Punton offered to discuss with the Alnwick Post Office whether all such post is redirected to Joyce Shaw or whether after refurbishment there should be a letter-box in the front door.
9.
Quiz
Jackie Reeves reported that the winner of the Quiz she had prepared this summer was Shirley Harrison of Dunstan. The Quiz netted £40.
10.
Food Preparation Inspection
Joyce Shaw reported that she had been approached for a Northumberland food preparation inspection. She was able to satisfy the inspector that no food is currently prepared in the Hall. 
11.
Playpark collections
Alan Punton will explore the viability of installing a secure box at the Playpark entrance given the difficulty of locating an old sea mine. Michael Robson thought it might be worth having a collection point in the Information Centre. Jackie Reeves will review the arrangements Rosie Robson made for collections that raised some £300 last year to see if they could be continued.
13.
Date of next meeting

The next ordinary meeting of the Trust will take place 7.00 p.m., Thursday 24 November, in the Hall.
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